



Smile – Learn - Excel

Dear Parents and Carers

I hope this newsletter finds you well. We are approaching the end of the school year and this can be a challenging time for children and their families. The thought of a big period of unstructured time ahead can be unsettling for some children. It may be an idea for parents to timetable out the weeks of the summer break for children to see there is still structure in place. Transition to other classes and adults could also be a worry for some – we have two planned moving up mornings set in our calendar as well as other procedures for children to transfer as smoothly as possible. If you are concerned about the effect of the move – please speak with your child's teacher.

This week we welcomed our new children into school for the third and final time this term. Mrs Rowe and Mrs Parker enjoyed a very creative and fun afternoon with them all. We look forward to welcoming them all in September to start their school journey at SLE.

Have a restful weekend – Mr Wilson

<u>Safeguarding</u>

With the summer approaching it is worth noting that should parents or family members have safeguarding concerns around children in their area, they can share these directly with MARU – Multi Agency Referral Unit. MARU will offer advice and guidance and can be contacted on:

0300 1231116

Transitions Days

Year 6 Transition days started this week with Roseland holding a day. Next week, Penair and Richard Lander will be welcoming children in on Tuesday and Wednesday. Richard lander children need to be in school at 8:15 ready for the bus to school on both days. Penair children's parents need to transport them to the school directly themselves.

Year 6 Leaver's Assembly

Parents and family members of Year 6 are invited to a special end of year award ceremony on Tuesday 23rd July at 2:15pm.

Isles of Scilly

Mr Easter and Mrs Light reported that the Year 6children were exceptional during their camp. There were many positive comments from members of the public made concerning the behaviour and attitude. Well done children! Huge thanks to all the adults who went and ensured the children had a great time – Mr and Mrs Light, Mr Easter and Mrs Holroyd.





Smile - Learn - Excel

Million Word Readers!

Congratulations to: Ella Hoskins, Eloise Foote, Eva Parkin, Leon Webster, James Tupper, Henry Passmore, Reuben Walker, Parker Everson and Joseph Chamberlain, who have all read at least a million words this year!

Swimming for Year 3

The next session for Year 3 swimming will be Monday 1st July 2024.

Minack Experience

On Monday, Years 4 and 5 enjoyed a trip the Minack Theatre to watch The Adventures of Doctor Dolittle. Thank you to FOSS for the contribution towards the coach for this trip.







Smile - Learn - Excel



Family/Parenting Worker Drop In:

The final drop-in session for Amy, Family Support Worker will be **Monday 15th July**. These sessions allow you to chat confidentially about supporting your child's needs and behaviours in the home, support with budgeting and debt advice or just to chat about family concerns.





Smile – Learn - Excel

Booking Systems

Thank you for all your increased efforts to help ensure the safety of our children and to comply to health and safety ratios by remembering – <u>ALL</u> children need to be booked in advance for Breakfast Club and After-School Club, via Parent Pay.

Children should not arrive at school without an adult and be booked into Early Birds – without these things in place, it this is a significant safeguarding risk.

Please can we make sure for consistency and of course safety, that parents are not allowing their children to climb the trees in the school grounds after they have been collected. Staff ensure that this rule is in place during the school day.

Our retaining Term Dates for 2023-24 are:

Summer Term:

Monday 15th April 2024 – Wednesday 24th July 2024 (1:30 finish)

Our Term Dates for 2024-25 are:

Autumn Term:

Thursday 5th September 2024 – Friday 20th December 2024

(Half-term: 28th October - 1st November, Return to school on Tuesday 4th November)

Spring Term:

Monday 6th January 2025 – Friday 4th April 2025

(Half-term: 17th – 21st February)

<u>Summer Term:</u>

Tuesday 22nd April 2025 – Tuesday 22nd July 2025

(Half-term: 26th – 30th May)

Non Pupil Days/Term Dates 2024-25:

We have set our INSET (Non pupil) Days for the academic year as: Tuesday 3rd September 2024 Wednesday 4th September 2024 Monday 4th November 2024 Friday 14th February 2025 Wednesday 23rd July 2025